## Center Township Board of Supervisors August 13, 2019 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 13, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor, Chris Furman, Solicitor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Kurt and Michele Katchmark, Larry Mitchell, and Doug Conklin.

Paul made a motion to approve the July meeting minutes as read. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Kurt Katchmark stated that EQT is hosting a town hall meeting at the EQT Rec Center on August 14<sup>th</sup> from 6 to 8 pm.

Oiling and chipping of the township roads was completed last week. Approximately 4,200 tons of 1B stone was used. The Supervisors will be meeting with a representative from Youngblood Paving to review the number of miles completed and the amount due to the company.

The Dirt and Gravel Roads grant project on Barton Hollow Road should be completed at the end of this week.

The slips on Norman Hollow Road have been repaired and the road should be reopened by the end of the week as well.

Regarding the water contamination concerns, Harry stated that the independent testing company sampled the water at Matt Schlick's residence. He is not aware of the test results.

The duplex homes on Third Street owned by the Redevelopment Authority have both been sold.

According to the EQT update, horizontal drilling at the Carpenter well pad will continue through the end of August.

Harry reported that our engineer would be working with a contractor to locate gas utility lines and their depth for the public sewage improvement in Clinton.

He also stated that they would be meeting with our engineer and the contractor who constructed the pedestrian bridge at the park to discuss the faulty decking screws and the damaged decking boards.

The F350 crew cab pick up truck for the fire department has been delivered. The 1995 crew cab truck will be offered to other fire departments and if no one is interested it will be sold to the highest bidder.

There was no update for the tick and mosquito testing.

The Rogersville town wide yard sale will be held on Saturday, September 7<sup>th</sup>.

August 13, 2019 Minutes Page 2

Paul made a motion to adopt an updated Young Lungs at Play policy for the park that includes electronic cigarettes. Harry seconded and the motion was carried.

CNX Gas Company will be reclaiming approximately 3,000 tons of stone. The supervisors have obtained permission to stockpile the stone at the John Iams property.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Paul. Harry seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

Secretary